
May 2, 2010 
 
 
RE: Appeal PSD 10-08, Opposition to Petition to Dismiss 
 
 
To the Clerk of the Board, 
Environmental Appeals Board  
 
 
I sincerely apologize for sending my petition for review in late. I cannot afford legal counsel 
and am having difficulty understanding this complicated process.  
 
I realize that these excuses, while true, are somewhat lame, but the purpose of my appeal is 
not. I hope despite my tardiness you will consider my request to have the EAB remand the 
PSD permit to RCEC back to BAAQMD so that a formal biological opinion can be conducted 
to determine what the impacts will be to the Hayward Area Recreation and Park District’s 
(HARD) Interpretive Center and shoreline property, which offers recreational/educational 
opportunities to 1000’s of visitors each year and important habitat for many endangered 
species. 
  
As you may know, NO study was done to determine what is likely to happen to the 
endangered and migrating wildlife on the shoreline when airplanes are rerouted over the 
Hayward Shoreline; NO study was done to determine how the power plant’s pollutants, noise, 
lighting, etc. is going to affect the endangered and migrating wildlife on the Shoreline; NO 
formal study was done to determine to what extent HARD might lose patrons, staff and 
funding due to the proximity of the power plant to the Center and Shoreline. Thus far, NO 
thorough review has been conducted to determine the direct and indirect affects that this plant 
will have on one of HARD’s most precious destinations. 
 
As a concerned user of the Hayward Shoreline, I humbly request that you allow my appeal to 
be heard and that the EAB remand the contested PSD permit for RCEC back to BAAQMD 
until all concerns regarding the HARD properties are addressed and resolved. 
 
 
Very sincerely, 
 
Minane Jameson 
 


